RESOLUTION NO. 2548

BE IT RESOLVED by the City of Salisbury, Maryland that the following individual is appointed to the Friends of Poplar Hill Mansion Board of Directors for the term ending as indicated:

> Name Jeanne Mears

Term Ending 12/31/2018

The above resolution was introduced, read and passed at the regular meeting of the Council of the City of Salisbury held on the 28th day of September 2015.

CITY CLERK

COUNCIL PRESIDENT

APPROVED BY ME THIS May of September 2015.

Office of Community Development

WEMO

To:

Tom Stevenson

From:

Ginny Hussey, CAP-OM

Subject: Appointments to the Friends of Poplar Hill Mansion Board of Directors

Date:

September 14, 2015

Mayor Ireton would like to appoint the following person to the Friends of Poplar Hill Mansion **Board of Directors:**

<u>Name</u>

Term Ending

Jeanne Mears

12/31/2018

Attached you will find a letter from Ms. Jeanne Mears and the Resolution necessary for her appointment. Please forward this information to the City Council to be placed on the Legislative Council meeting on September 28, 2015. Please let me know if you have any questions.

Ginny Hussey, CAP-OM

Administrative Support Specialist Community Development

Attachments

CC: Aleta Davis

Aleta Davis, Chair Friends of Poplar Hill Mansion 117 Elizabeth Street Salisbury, MD. 21801

August 31, 2015

Dear Mayor Ireton and City Council members,

The Friends of Poplar Hill Mansion has voted to accept Jeanne Mears as a member of our Board of Directors. She has been very active in volunteering with our events and is a pleasant reliable person. She has been able to help with every event we have asked her to, and has a desire to learn more about the history of the house and perhaps become a docent. Everyone gets along with her and enjoys working with her as well.

We would be very pleased if you would vote to induct her into the Friends of Poplar Hill Mansion Board of Directors.

Sincerely,

Aleta Davis, Chair

Jeanne Mears 26611 Nanticoke Road Salisbury, MD 21801

August 31, 2015

Dear Aleta Davis,

The purpose of this letter is to express an interest in becoming a member of the Board for Poplar Hill Mansion. My experiences volunteering at the mansion are both enjoyable and interesting. I feel that becoming more active as a board member will support my interest in historical architecture. Further, I have an interest in the preservation of the mansion and the associated activities.

I have lived in Wicomico County my entire life. I was employed by Peninsula Urology for 43 years. During my nursing career I was actively involved in the Maryland Nurses Association and the American Urological Association.

My current memberships and leadership experiences include:

- · Poplar Hill Mansion Volunteer
- PRMC Plus Volunteer
- PRMC Patient Advisory Council
- WCBOE Mentoring Program
- Chaplin for American Legion Post 237
- AARP Chapter 1276
- · Ocean City Surf Club
- · Choir and Health Ministry Emmanuel Wesleyan Church

In closing, I have always enjoyed being an active member of various organizations. I have the time and desire to be a support a position on the board at Poplar Hill Mansion. Please contact me if I can provide any further information you need.

Sincerely,

Jeanne Mears

Jeanne Mears